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Essex Foundation Continues Gateway Beautification Work
Trees Planted Along Intersection of Route 154 and 153

Essex, CT – The Essex Foundation recently completed the first phase of a multi-phase landscape plan for 

the grounds surrounding the newly painted bridge in the Route 9/ Exit 3 underpass area of Essex. Twelve 

Chanticleer pear trees were planted on the state-owned land south of the Route 154 and Route 153 

intersection, directly across from the Essex Fire Department station and commuter lot.  The charitable 

organization contracted with Matthew Verry, a graduate of the University of Connecticut’s Landscape 

Architecture program, for the planning and coordination of the work. His company, Matthew Verry Land-

scape Design, provided the landscape design and oversight of the state approval and installation bid 

process.  Sullivan Lawn Services, LLC was hired for the installation work.  

 The Chanticleer pear tree was selected for its beauty and hardiness.  It is one of the most profuse 

flowering trees with a narrow, tailored appearance.  It tolerates many urban conditions, making it a popu-

lar street tree choice where spread may be a bit limited. The next phase of the landscape beautification,  

         which includes planting of low growing,  

         low maintenance evergreen and peren- 

         nial ornamentals in the southeast   

         corner of the gateway area, is also   

         targeted for completion this spring.   

         Funds for the cost of the planning,   

         design, tree/plant purchase and instal- 

         lation were provided through a bequest  

         to the Essex Foundation by the late   

         Elizabeth “Diz” Barnes Callender and her  

         predeceased sister Mary Frances Barnes. 

 

CAUGHT ON CAMERA: As part of the Essex Foundation’s gateway beautification project, Chanticleer pear 

trees were planted along Route 154 in Essex by a Sullivan Lawn Services installation crew.  


